

## Kentlyn Public School

PO Box 5222 Minto, 2566
Phone: 4628 2455 - Fax: 4628 4365
kentlyn-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Monday 2nd November, 2020

## **2021 Student Leadership Team Nominations**

Dear Parents/Carers.

Last week we spoke with our Year 5 students, outlining the process for leadership team elections and inviting them to nominate themselves for the 2021 Student Leadership Team. We discussed the expectations of leaders to always follow school rules; be trustworthy and positive role models for all students; represent the school with pride; and participate in leadership initiatives to the best of their ability. Many students expressed an interest in nominating and were provided with a sheet of cardboard for their campaign poster (cardboard can be collected from Ms Ward if not yet taken).

The timetable for the leadership team election process is as follows.

- Week 5 Wed 11/11 Nominations & Posters due to Ms Ward
- Week 7 Wed 25/11 Speeches filmed
- Week 7 Fri 27/11 Classes view speeches & vote
- Week 9 Fri 11/12 Leadership Team Announced

Some advice was also given on what to include in campaign posters and speeches:

Posters	Speeches
A photo Introduce yourself - include your name Your key accomplishments - dot points What you hope to achieve in the position A memorable slogan	Attention grabbing opening Introduce yourself and why you are running for leadership Your key accomplishments What you hope to achieve in the position Finish with a strong and memorable statement

We look forward to receiving the students' nominations, viewing their posters and hearing their speeches.

Kind Regards,

Burard

Carol Ward & Tracey Rogers Stage 3 Teachers Androula Kuvallaris

Androula Kavallaris Principal